
  

Community Calendar 

 

 

Clarendon Committee Meeting  

Wednesday 7th August  
 

Clarendon Historic Hall & Museum  

Annual General Meeting – 7.30pm 

Wednesday 12th September 

@ Clarendon Historic Hall 
 

Clarendon Agricultural Meeting 

Third Thursday of each month 

@ Hazel McKenzie Hall – 7.30pm 
 

Clarendon Youth 

@ Clarendon Uniting Church 
 

 

Clarendon Rainfall Summary   

 
 

June 2024 .....................  145.3 mm  

Days of rain ..................   19 days 

Year to date 2024 ........  240.2 mm 

Days of rain  .................   35 days 
 

June 2023 .....................  165.6 mm 

Days of rain ..................   19 days 

Year to date 2023 ........  428.2 mm 

Days of rain ..................   75 days 
 

 

Thank you to our very own  

rain-man Bill Jared 

 

 

 

July 2024 
 

Clarendon Community Op Shop 
 

Our little Op Shop has been running for just over 3 years.  

Since the Op Shop opened its doors at the end of 2021 the CCA 

has disbursed $130,300 to local participating groups. 

Of course this is only possible due to the volunteers who ‘man’ the 

shop each weekend, turn up to working bees, sort, dust, organise 

and price…..  

It is also a lot of fun, and often new friends are made. 
 

 
 

The Op Shop has a great reputation in the broader community and 

people regularly visit from afar to find treasures and bargains. 
 

At the Clarendon Community Association committee meeting last 

night we discussed how this money has been spent in the 

community.  It would be great to hear from our volunteer groups 

how the funds have helped them.  We will make a point of sharing 

this information in the next newsletter. 
 

Most of all thank you to our volunteers – it really does take a village 

to run an Op Shop! 
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Clarendon Museum 
 

The Clarendon Museum committee is small but mighty.  We are lucky 

enough to have members who can trace their Clarendon heritage 

back several generations. This provides a unique personal, local and 

valuable insight into Clarendon’s past. 
 

Many visitors who come to the Museum are tracing their own 

heritage and find they have links to Clarendon and surrounds.  They 

call in to find out more information about their past - families, homes 

and businesses. They often come with treasures to share – stories, 

mementos and photos as well. 
 

The committee has been working on a new website for the Museum 

which will not only show case the local history but will provide a 

secure digital archive for all the photos, memorabilia and stories as 

well.   
 

The Clarendon Museum in conjunction with the Clarendon 

Community Association run the Anzac Day service each year.  The 

Museum committee also produces a documentary which is 

projected on the Museum as a light display in the days leading up to 

Anzac Day.  
 

The Museum’s small yet dedicated group of volunteers are finding it 

harder to function with member numbers falling over recent years. 

Unfortunately, this is restricting our abilities to share services and 

research with the community. We have many exciting projects on 

the go and would like to extend a friendly invitation to the general 

public to come and join us in whatever capacity they can. 
 

There are many ways in which you can participate, and we have 

friendly volunteers to help guide you through each step no matter 

your level of experience… 

• Event management - creating and running exciting events 

such as South Australia’s History Festival 

• Digitising our collection via state-of-the-art scanners and 

photography 

• Researching topics like, people, places and events that have 

shaped Clarendon 

• Writing stories from collated research 

• Public Museum Openings 

For more information on how you can participate please email us at 

history@clarendon.org.au or call 0422 980 659.  

 

   

       

 

 

     

 

     

 

 

  

Autumn Trading Hours …. 

 
 

The Clarendon General Store 

Trading Hours 

Mon-Fri  8.30am-5pm 

Saturday 8.30am-4pm  

Sunday 8.30am-12pm 
 

The Clarendon Hotel 

Enjoy beautiful meals, friendly 

service and great views from the 

balcony. Open 7 days a week 

however please check with Hayley 

on Public Holidays. 
 

The Clarendon Bakery  

Trading Hours 

Tues-Fri  7am-3.30pm 

Saturday 8am-4pm  

Sunday 8am-4pm 
 

Emprades Vintage & Design 

Open Wednesday to Sunday 

10am-5pm 

Contact Pru or Emily  

8383 6217 

sales@emprades.com.au 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

mailto:sales@emprades.com.au
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Clarendon Primary School News 
 

The children at Clarendon Primary School had an amazing Nature 

Play Day recently where we had the pizza oven cranking for most 

of the day, various art activities run by staff and parents, and a 

mud slide that our older students set up in the pines.  

The children were able to make their pizzas at a time that suited 

them, the bonfire was a place for quiet calm, the kids had an 

opportunity to craft clay shapes or create wands and there were 

cubbies galore being built throughout the Village and other 

shrub-filled spaces.  

The weather proved to be a little challenging, with heavy rain 

hitting Clarendon around midday, with some thunder in the 

distance, and this put the kibosh on outdoor activities for over an 

hour. Some of the kids had some respite by watching a movie 

and others hung around under shelter outside chatting. The rain 

passed and the kids were let loose in the yard again to continue 

the day. It was a really fun day by all accounts! 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
  

Grow Free Cart 
 

Our grow free cart located at the 

Clarendon Community Hall has 

been well stocked.  Please help 

yourself to what you need and 

share what you have to spare. 

Thank you once again to Paul and 

Elisa – great community people! 
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Clarendon Agricultural Bureau News 
 

The Clarendon Branch the Agricultural Bureau June 2024 meeting 

guest speaker was Sally Jenkins from Harris Real Estate. Sally 

explained the activities of buying and selling of properties and 

the requirements to enable a successful outcome for the seller 

and the buyer. 
 

Sally also discussed the legal requirements to enable the property 

to be sold in the best interest of the buyer and the seller.  
 

Tony Fagg 

President 

Clarendon Branch of the Agricultural Bureau 

 

 

 
 

 

 

   
 

 

 

  

Clarendon & Districts 50’s Plus Club 
 

Hazel McKenzie Hall 

Harper Road, Clarendon 
 

All Welcome 
 

An invitation to come along to: 
 

 

Tuesday 

Friendly connections 

9.30am – 2.30pm 

Indoor bowling, cards and games, 

pool table, darts etc. 

Bring your lunch — tea and coffee 

supplied 
 

Wednesday  

Every Wednesday, quilting & sewing 

group   

Enquiries: 8383 7278, 0412 822 875 or 

0422 531 030 
 

Friday 

Line dancing 10:00am—12 noon.  

Enquiries: 0401 606 270 
 

Available for hire – please contact 

Geoff on 0418 806 738 or email  

geoff.beaty@optusnet.com.au 
 

The hall is available for hire with 

special rates for local social & not for 

profit organisations 

There is a fully equipped kitchen, 

chairs and tables for up to 100 

people, or if you prefer there is a 

smaller meeting room. If you are 

looking for a venue for you next event, 

then this may be the perfect place – 

with incredible views over the 

Clarendon valley. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:geoff.beaty@optusnet.com.au
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Where am I? 
 

Our monthly quiz is back, and better than ever! Simply email your 

answer to news@clarendon.org.au or submit your entry at the 

general store before the last Friday of the month and you will go 

into the draw to win a bottle of Main & Cherry wine. Prize will be 

drawn at the cellar door on the last Friday of the month at 5pm. 

You must be there in person to collect your prize. Good luck and 

start your sleuthing today! 

 

Where am I?   

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

  

 

 

  

Clarendon Op Shop  
 

 
Our community Op Shop has 

celebrated its second birthday.   
 

 

Many of the community groups in 

Clarendon are involved and 

provide volunteers to open the 

shop Friday, Saturdays and 

Sundays.   
 

 

Working bees are organised 

regularly to keep on top of all the 

donations.  Please email 

opshop@clarendon.org.au if you 

would like to be involved. 
 

 

A place to connect with 

community, a place to feel 

welcome, a place to feel the 

community spirit, a place to shop 

and a place to find a treasure….. 

 

 
 

mailto:news@clarendon.org.au
mailto:opshop@clarendon.org.au
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Clarendon Netball Club News 
 

Exciting news – how lucky are we? 
 

Lucy Austin from the Thunderbirds is coming to Clarendon! We 

are hosting a free Woolworth’s Net Set Go Program on 

Saturday 13th July at Clarendon Netball Courts – 9.30-10.30am.  

This applies to ages 5-11 years olds only.  See attached flyer for 

further information and registration details. Numbers will be 

capped so get in quick https://forms.gle/vwi9kFKMLcyqW4U16 
 

Following this clinic, Clarendon Netball Club will also be hosting 

our own Net Set Go clinic over 4 weeks – 27 October – 17 

November. Incentives will apply to new registrations for season 

2025 and perhaps some more special guests …… more details 

to come. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Clarendon Community 

Association Resilience 

Committee Road Safety 

Petition 
 

Tuesday 11th June 2024 
 

For the attention of Onkaparinga 

Council 
 

Please find attached our petition 

with 184 signatures and 3 letters, one 

from Clarendon Primary School, one 

from The Royal Oak and one from 

the Uniting Church. The overriding 

concerns for Road Safety in the 

50kph zone that includes Grants 

Gully Road and feeder roads in 

Clarendon has been reflected in the 

response.  
 

Whilst I am sending the petition only 

to the Onkaparinga Council, I am 

also adding persons listed below 

who have supported our cause so 

far and may hopefully expedite 

some solutions to improve safety on 

our roads. We look forward to 

discussing these strategies with all 

stakeholders in the not-too-distant 

future.  
 

Please send details of when this will 

be discussed at Council so that 

interested members can attend. 
 

We await your response. 
 

Resilience Committee – Clarendon 

Community Association 

 

• Priah Dean - Community Liaison 

Officer Onkaparinga Council  

• Councillor Marisa Bell   

• Minister for Infrastructure and 

Transport – Hon Tom 

Koutsantonis 

• Member for Heysen – Josh 

Teague MP 

 

https://forms.gle/vwi9kFKMLcyqW4U16?fbclid=IwZXh0bgNhZW0CMTAAAR2OQgVDD3X2qDKbaG-EQk1CKZoerUns_n84E879SO_HQynbrAafGvbK3jM_aem_Dlh2Fe3tCIZGF8PiiCEs_Q

